Editorial

Luz, in the second quarter of this year, issues the 56th edition for the Cuban and the world scientific
community. It has ten new articles belonging to prestigious researchers from the Center for Studies of our
University of Pedagogical Sciences “José de la Luz y Caballero” in Holguin, an eastern territory of the Caribbean
island.

The Center for Studies in Educational Research (CSER) reflects on the educational challenges of the scientific
communication in doctoral training, as well as the advantages the use of the software has in the elementary
education teaching-learning process as the core of the research process.

Also, are presented some appropriate theoretical reflections that sustain the need to improve the advisory
teacher’s performance in the Vocational Technical Education; besides in this number are offered some
precisions in harmony with the new trends and the need to change the Spanish lesson as the main subject of
the curriculum in the Elementary School.

On the other hand, the Center for Vocational Training Studies (CENFOLAB) shows to all users an interesting
topic related to the technological methods in the formation process by work competence, where this special
category is analyzed. In addition, it is explained the Work Training concept from this center point of view;
likewise, were provided methodological suggestions to promote the training and change of attitudes in the
development of work activities with students. In contrast, an important contribution for the work integration
of the training technician in the Exploitation, Maintenance and Reparation of the Agricultural Technique
specialty is studied. Finally, the determination of the didactic dimension of the work training of technicians and
skilled workers is exposed.

For the first time, it can be found in this publication a space to state diverse results from both the centers,
achieved by great professors, who have developed their potentialities in the educational research field. We
invite you: our users, to read these articles and to send us, as usual, your reflections, recommendations or
practical criticism.
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